SLCT GENERAL MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 12, 2023 (Final Approval 02/16/23)

Meeting called to order at 6:31pm by President, Greg Posniack.

Greg welcomed everyone to our first meeting of 2023.

Greg made a motion to accept the November Meeting Minutes, which were sent out as an attachment via an Eblast. These were the last minutes for 2022, due to the Holiday Party in December. Roger E moved to accept and Pat W seconded. No one opposed.

There were no new members in attendance to introduce.

Greg gave an update on the upcoming Spring Show since Sandy P was not in attendance. A full cast read-thru took place on Monday along with cast photos.

The Summer Show will be directed by Merrie Crawford. Cindi Decker ordered the scripts for The Dixie Swim Club. Auditions should be mid-March. Emails will go out. Rehearsals should most likely start late April or early May. The cast will include 5 women and 1 man, who has only 3 lines. One in each act. The characters will age over 30 years.

Sandy B's Children's Theatre started with 3 shows to over 700 kids. Roxanne's husband, Mike, contacts the schools and sends out packets. There is a new CUSD Coordinator.

Phyllis Meyers Novy reported that their ImproVables Valentine Day Show will be at SLCC on Feb, 8th. Ticket sales started on Jan 6th and as of today, tickets are sold out. A second show will be at SLCC (phase 1) in September.

Kate reported on the recent fundraising. There currently are 9 donors and \$1700 has been gifted. Elections are coming up and there are 2 BOD slots for 3 years and one for 2 years, which is needed to complete Michael Carter's term. Both Kate's term is ending, since she took over for Jo Birlin, and John Zoeller took over for the last few months of Jim Brown's term. Both of them can rerun if they wish since their positions were appointed. Kate stated that she is uncertain if she will run. John Z is the current Webmaster and would retain that position whether he runs or not.

John Z is looking for backup help with IT and Ticket Sales.

Robin Murray has been doing her BOD responsibilities for two years and is looking for a change. She has one year left in this current BOD, and she is Programs, Education and Events Chair.

The next election will be at the March General Membership Meeting. Please consider running for our Board of Directors.

Next month we will be entertained by 5 CUSD High Schools by performing individual school acts and a combined "all high schools" finale'. Please note that the date for our GMM in February was changed to the 16th and still in the Cottonwood Saguaro Room.

Sandy B gave an intro to her Children's Theatre cast who will perform *Horton Hatches the Egg* for us tonight. These shows take place in 21 schools for K – 1st graders and usually starts mid-January and ends the first week of March. The narrator for tonight's performance is Barbie. We were all reminded of the famous words of Horton!

I Meant what I Said
I Said what I Meant
An Elephant is Faithful!
100%

The attendees even participated with special sound effects. It was enjoyed by all.

After the performance, Roger Edmonds initiated a Trivia Game. He handed out answer sheets for each table. The questions were all related to memorable movies. You were given certain points for the Name of the Movie and The Character's Name or The Actor's Name.

It was a fun event with prizes.

After the game, there was no further business, so the meeting was adjourned at 7:49pm.